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THE ZONING COMMISSION 
Town of New Fairfield 

New, Fairfield, CT 06812 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 
DATE: Thursday, September 28, 2023 

TIME: 7:30 pm 

Company A Firehouse Meeting Room 302 Ball Pond Road 
 

Call to Order 
John Moran called the meeting to order at 7:40 pm. 
 
Present  
John Moran, Kevin VanVlack, Mark Lamanna, Jane Landers (absent), Joan Archer, Tomas 
Kavaliauskas (alternate), and Town Official Zoning Enforcement Officer Evan White. 
 

Business Items 

POCD input – Planning Commission seeking input from the Zoning Commission – input 
should be summarized in 1-2 pages and verbally presented in 3-5 minutes at the October 
23, 2023 Planning Commission meeting. (see enclosure) 

 
John Moran stated that in the original POCD in 2014 one thing that came up was changing 
household composition – fewer families with children and more single person household comes 
an increased demand for the different housing types and different housing units which is like 
today and the increased need for what can be called senior housing – smaller one floor units. 
John Moran also mentioned impervious surface and storm water management. John Moran 
shared information on sewer lines and that bringing in sewer lines can change what can be 
regulated by the Zoning Commission. Tomas Kavaliauskas questioned what having the sewer 
lines would change since the First Selectman is wanting the sewer lines. A discussion was held 
regarding if the state can mandate the upgrading of existing sewer lines to handle line more than 
was originally planned. The state has mandated Affordable Housing in each town.  
A discussion was held that on the pending change for in-home daycare requirements. This will 
be addressed at the next regular meeting.  
A discussion was held on areas around town and lots that would be a viable solution for multi-
family elderly homes as well as the possible layouts of the units. Tomas Kavaliauskas questioned 
the control that the Zoning Commission would have on what could be built once the zoning has 
changed. The area would have to be zoned with specifications to not have the builder come in 
and build whatever they want. Evan White stated that builders/developers usually take into 
consideration what the town does or does not want. Joan Landers stated that the affordable 
housing is only a percentage of the units and that the builder would want to make all the units 
nice so that all units are purchased and/or rented. Evan White stated after visiting some units in 
Old Saybrook he was impressed with how nice the units were. A discussion was held on limiting 
apartment community’s vs town homes. Joan Archer questioned the purpose of the 
recommendation to the Planning Commission. John Moran stated that the Zoning Commission 
would want to give recommendations for options and changes to the POCD.  
A discussion was held on charging stations for electric vehicles, a park and ride area, and ground 
mounted solar and the need for regulations on these.  
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John Moran stated that there will be a recommendation for an overlay district. John Moran will 
put together the recommendations for the Planning Commission meeting.   
 
Adjournment 
Kevin VanVlack made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:44 pm. Jane Landers seconded the 
motion. All in favor.  
 
Enclosure 
POCD Letter 

Received by email on 10/23/2023 @ 8:30 a.m.
by Chrystie M. Bontempo, Asst. Town Clerk, New Fairfield








